From: Bill Booker

To: A38 Derby Junctions

Cc: Tim Hancock; Simon Cope (simon.cope@eurogarages.com); Alun Jones

Subject: TR010022 - A38 Derby Junctions highway improvement scheme

Date: 27 April 2020 11:01:03

Dear Sirs,

Unique reference no: 20022836

I refer to your recent communication in respect of Deadline 11 concerning the A38 Derby Junctions scheme.

EGL are content to try to finalise the SoCG with the Applicant and acknowledge that the current circumstances are not helping either party. An email on behalf of our client was issued to the

Applicant on 22nd April and set out 2 points which required responses from the Applicant before it will be possible to hold constructive discussion with the Applicant to progress the SofCG. These are not new matters but have been under consideration for a considerable period of time.

The first item related to the express approval of Derby City Council of the access proposals from the A52 into the EGL/McDonalds site and the second related to the long standing question concerning the provision of advance warning signs on the A38.

At the time of preparing this email there has been no response to either questions.

It is considered that the proper resolution of these matters is essential to our client's wish to make a timely and proper response to the Inspector and to allow the Inspector to properly consider these matters.

In the circumstances and given that there is now insufficient time to allow our client and its advisors to consider any response or additional material from the Applicant, our client, Euro Garages Limited reserves its position and the rights to make further submissions to the Inspector.







Tel 0161 8324400 Mob:

Email: bill.booker@scptransport.co.uk
Web: www.scptransport.co.uk
Click here for latest news

Please think of the environment before printing this email. SCP is the trading name for Singleton Clamp & Partners Ltd which is an ISO 9001:2008 accredited consultancy registered in England No. 3728935 at Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, Manchester, M2 3BA. The information contained in this message or any of its attachments is confidential and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee and may contain information that is confidential, privileged, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, reproduction or other dissemination, or taking of any action in reliance upon this content is strictly PROHIBITED. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender by e-mail or telephone 0161 832 4400 and then delete this message. SCP shall not be liable for any loss caused from reliance on the contents or due to any error, bugs, viruses or malicious codes. Although we have taken steps to ensure that this e-mail and attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure all e-mails are checked before opening.